## **Community Council Minutes**

3-28-13

Attending:
Emily Larsen
Maureen deWet
Kim Conant
Brooke Richards
Gary Gibb
Aaron Raymond
Charlotte Hutchinson
Annalise Eccles

The minutes from the last meeting were approved-motion by Annalise and seconded by Charlotte. All were in favor.

- \*School Improvement Plan for next year is due. Based on information we currently have, it will be similar to this years. The SGP-Student Growth Percentile is a new assessment measure. Those results will be reviewed when they become available. The new plan draft will include:
- -Language Arts goal to improve the SGP percentile for all students
- -Maintain/improve writing benchmark
- -Establish baseline DRA data with new benchmarks in place for 2013-14.
- -Improve SGP in Math

The school will continue to have Booster Club. Would like it to be more available, improve communication between parents and teachers. The school will continue with Den Time and DRA assessments.

\*School Land Trust plan 2013-14 will mirror the School Improvement plan and add a Math element. The council members present approved both plans unanimously.

It was proposed that we adjust funding allocations for 2012-13. Proposed to move \$2500 from hourly aide account to the equipment account to purchase more IPads and a cart for them. Motion by Aaron and seconded by Kim. All were in favor.

The Ipads will be purchased and received by end of this year and ready to be used by beginning of next year.

\*The council discussed which math program to purchase. Discussion of teacher reviews and recommendation that the school use the Go Math program. Parent input was solicited for a week, as well as at a community meeting to discuss math curriculum for next year. The input of the committee and parents was also discussed. It was motioned by Annalise to use Go Math and seconded by Charlotte. All were in favor.

Next meeting will be April 25. Items to discuss-Safe Walking Routes, and Council openings for next year.